
MM 07/2013

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF HADDENHAM PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 10th July 2013
at 7.30pm at the Arkenstall Village Centre, Station Road, Haddenham, Cambs.

Attendance: CUrs Bush, Goddard, Haigh, Lyon (Chairman), Norman, Page, Smith, Tindall, G Wilson and
PWilson.

1. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING having been circulated to all members were taken as read. Cllr
Page proposed and Cllr P Wilson seconded that the minutes should be signed as a true record of the
meeting. Motion carried unanimously.

2. MATTERS ARISING (For Infonnation Only)

a. School Lane work: (See Minutes MM 06/2013 Item 17) The Clerk reported that Mr Richard lee of P J
lee & Sons had kindly agreed to carry out the work to remove stumps and level the grass verge free of
charge, hopefully during the next week. At a site meeting it had been agreed that it would be more
effective to pull up the weeds with the stumps and carry out spraying on new weed growth instead of at
this time. The Clerk hopes that Languard will do this when they carry out the third spray on the footpath
at the end of September/early October.

b. Electrical waste recycling event: (See Minutes MM 06/2013 Item 21) The event had been very
successful with a total of 5.628 tonnes being collected and a payment of £224.88 will come back to the
parish. Paul Duggan of WISER would like to hold another event in late autumn/winter and it was felt this
would be a good idea.

3. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE were received from Cllr Fairchild - personal commitment, Cllr Hugo-
work commitments, Cllr Parr - ill health and County Cllr Hunt.

There were none.

4. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

5. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Two members of the public spoke to the Council of their concerns regarding straw lorries coming
through Haddenham, including the mess the loose straw is making on Station Road and that it is
blocking several drains along the road. There were also concerns about the speed of the lorries and that
they are not using the preferred County Council A 10 route to access the straw burning plant at Sutton.

Another resident reported that trees on the grass area adjacent to the Aldreth Road entrance to linden
Way are becoming very thick and heavy making visibility difficult for motorists pulling out of Linden Way.
This will be reported to the District Council for appropriate action.

6. ACCOUNTS

The following accounts were submitted for authorisation:
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Itemised Total Chq Nol
Amount Method
1135.90 BACS

08.07.13

£46.63 DO

£14.20 DO

£27.70 BACS

£213.19 2124

£16.00 2125

~

Name Service

J Manning Clerk's Salary June 2013

BT

BT

Library telephone June - Aug 2013

HPC telephone June - Aug 2013

Viking Copier paper

Frontier
Agriculture Ltd

Spray for Fairchild's Meadows

NALC Local Council Review Subscription 2013/14


